
 
0252-20-22/543 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: January 11, 2023 
 
TO:  Applicant 

c/o ATIPP Office 
Corporate Information Management 
Highways & Public Works (W-10) 

 
FROM: Phyllis Copeland 

Records Officer/Designated Access Officer 
Economic Development (F-1) 

 
RE:  ATIPP #22-543 – FINAL RESPONSE – NO RECORDS FOUND 
 
The Department of Economic Development has completed its review of ATIPP Request  
22-543.  After conducting a thorough search of the program areas for records responsive to 
this request, we have determined that there are no records pertaining to this request.  The 
request reads: 
 
I am requesting all Yukon-based English-language collective bargaining agreements between 
unions and management in your possession from 1980 to 2022. These agreements include 
both private and public agreements (i.e. between private parties as well as between 
government and public and quasi-public unions). I am hoping you can send me a digital copy 
or zip file(s) of the aforementioned documents.  
 
Timeframe: January 1, 1980 - November 22, 2022. 
 
The current agreement may be found at https://yukon.ca/en/collective-agreement-between-
government-yukon-and-public-service-alliance-canadayukon-employees.  Prior agreements 
may be available from the Public Service Commission pscwebsite@yukon.ca  
1-800-661-0408 extension 5653 or the Yukon Employees’ Union https://www.yeu.ca.   
 
There is no cost to the applicant. 
 
You have the right to make a complaint in respect of this response to the Yukon Information 
and Privacy Commissioner under section 66 of the ATIPP Act, no later than 30 business days 
after you receive this response. To make a complaint, contact: 
 
 
 
 
 

…/2 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyukon.ca%2Fen%2Fcollective-agreement-between-government-yukon-and-public-service-alliance-canadayukon-employees&data=05%7C01%7CPhyllis.Copeland%40yukon.ca%7C099ca3826a224c25a27708dad23e59d8%7C98f515313973490abb70195aa264a2bc%7C0%7C0%7C638053462486859136%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yZyL27z92qqhz24UgAti2owDdhpfbX%2BrDX0AGmurw8I%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyukon.ca%2Fen%2Fcollective-agreement-between-government-yukon-and-public-service-alliance-canadayukon-employees&data=05%7C01%7CPhyllis.Copeland%40yukon.ca%7C099ca3826a224c25a27708dad23e59d8%7C98f515313973490abb70195aa264a2bc%7C0%7C0%7C638053462486859136%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yZyL27z92qqhz24UgAti2owDdhpfbX%2BrDX0AGmurw8I%3D&reserved=0
mailto:pscwebsite@yukon.ca
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yeu.ca%2F&data=05%7C01%7CPhyllis.Copeland%40yukon.ca%7C099ca3826a224c25a27708dad23e59d8%7C98f515313973490abb70195aa264a2bc%7C0%7C0%7C638053462486859136%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XcKEFVHI%2F72WBgm9z%2FLuCcxn0BKuJrpocRXeWZw%2BOzs%3D&reserved=0
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